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ATTENTION:  
FROM THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

COMING SOON TO LHS:
DRIVE-THRU COVID TESTING

SPECIFIC DATES ARE CURRENTLY
BEING FINALIZED

LISTEN TO ROBO CALLS OR 
CHECK WEBSITE FOR DATES

AND DIRECTIONS  
KATHLEEN WRIGHT
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PResident’s MESSAGE
Barbara Skelly

EDITORIAL IN MEMORY
Carol Powell and Linda LaFerrera

Well January has started out to be an interesting month!
Fortunately, a nasty winter storm decided to take more 

of a southerly path and Brick lucked out with less than an 
inch of snow.  Although I think everyone was ready for the 
weather, we were all pleased that it missed us.

And then there is the on-going battle of Covid.  This 
latest strain seems to have taken over the state. So many 
of our residents have been forced to quarantine because 
of how easily the virus has spread. It certainly put a quick 
halt to many holiday celebrations.  Most of our key medical 
personnel have predicted that it would start to decline 
in mid-January and hopefully that is the case as you are 
reading this edition of the Pride.

Unfortunately, this also closed the clubhouse for a 
period of time. Hopefully this short closure period will be 
the only disruption, since we are all looking forward to a 
full year of activities. 

The Board would like to thank all of the committee 
chairpersons and committees for their hard work in helping 
us to get back on track last year. It certainly was a year like 
no other and we appreciate all of the help that was given to 

get some of the quarantine issues behind us.   And we also 
appreciate and thank the people who have stepped forward 
this year, our 40th Anniversary. 

Our Engineering Study has started and we are looking 
forward to seeing the recommendations. It is important for 
the community to understand  what needs to be done in 
order to keep our facilities current.  If you own a 40 year 
old house, updates are needed just to make certain that 
everything works. The same is true with our community.  
This will give us an action plan so we can spend our money 
wisely.  More information will follow once this evaluation 
is completed.

     Well, what’s ahead for this year?  We are looking 
forward to our 40th Anniversary Party that will take place in 
June and, of course, a return to a full calendar of activities.   
But most of all, we are looking forward to a year of no new 
strains of Covid, the end of quarantining and, of course, 
no masks!  Let’s see what the year brings!

Stay safe, stay healthy and stay happy. Things will get 
better - just wait.  Have a good month. 

In mid-December we lost the longtime editor of the Lions 
Pride, Sue Mills.   Editing the Pride was only one aspect of this 
accomplished lady who touched so many lives here in Lions 
Head South.     

Sue also chaired the Travel Committee.  Frequent bus trips 
to Atlantic City were always well received, with the bus always 
booked to capacity.  Occasional cruises or other single-day/
multiple-day trips and adventures provided a perfect escape 
for us “retirees”.  Not many realize the time and effort it takes 
to put these events together.  Sue made it look easy.

Before retiring and moving to Lions Head South, Sue 
was an English teacher, a vocation that provided the perfect 
background for her responsibilities as the editor.  She worked 
tirelessly to insure that every issue of the Pride was as accurate 

as possible.  She was relentless in encouraging all of us to submit anything for publication that might 
be interesting to our readers.  There is, of course, an editorial review board and an assistant editor on 
the Pride staff, but Sue was the force that tied everything together and made sure that the publisher had 
everything that was needed on time, every month.

Much has already been written about the person who was Susan Mills. A close friend wrote a 
eulogy that brought tears to all who heard it.  Sue was the mother of two sons, a wife, a teacher and 
even a former Catholic nun.  She was a friend and a neighbor and an integral part of the Lions Head 
South Community.  She will be deeply missed by all who knew Sue, worked with Sue, traveled with 
Sue.  She will be especially missed in this community by those whose hearts she touched with her 
pragmatic intellect, her quick wit, her loving devotion and, always, her honesty.  We will look up to 
the heavens in grateful friendship when we think of Sue.  May her memory be a blessing to all of us.
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Deceased Residents - 2021
Arechiga, David...............................92 Lauren Ln.

Mills, Susan...................................68 Lauren Ln.
12/17/2021

Boharsky, Edward...................................61 Yorkwood Dr.
11/23/2021

Scarola, William...................................219 Lions Head Blvd.
12/29/2021

Lions Head South
New Residents - 2022

Abadillo, Oscar & Tannia...................108 Lions Head Blvd.
                               R/S Lease: Riley

Rott, Kenneth & Rosemary......................74 Yorkwood Dr.
                               R/S Gall Estate

Coles, Charles & Karen..................156 Lions Head Blvd.
                               R/S Russo

Deletions - 2022
Horan, Madeline (lease).....................101 Lions Head Blvd.
                                   	 New Lease: Abadillo
Gall Estate..............................................74 Yorkwood Dr.
                                  R/S Rott
Russo, Philip & Carmela...................156 Lions Head Blvd.
                                  R/S Coles

BULLETIN

ads-310
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www.BrickNJSmiles.com

NJ Top Dentist 5 Years In A Row

1608 Route 88, Suite 111, Brick, NJ 08724

732-458-8200

•	High	level	infection	control	with	Medical	Grade	Air	Purifi	ers
•	Senior	Citizen	10%	Discount
•	In-House	Benefi	t	Dental	Plan	Available
•	In-House	Implant	Surgeon
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For Advertising Contact
Senior Publishing Company

at 1-888-637-3200

building & grounds
Tia Katakozinos

The Buildings and Grounds Committee wishes 
everyone a happy, healthy, and prosperous 2022.

During our winter season, please be advised to keep all 
cars off of the streets during snowstorms. The town plows 
the roads at 4 inches or more. TurfMasters provides snow 
clean up after the town is completed.

There is an increase in reports of residents not cleaning 
up after their dogs. This problem seems to be increasing in 
the past 2 months. We strongly urge all dog owners to be 
responsible and held accountable to clean up after their pets.  

In an effort to keep our community safe, Buildings 
& Grounds would like to remind all residents and their 
guests that walking in the street is dangerous and not 
recommended. 

clubhouse
Rose Saputo

bylaws committee
Mary Ward

The purpose of the ByLaws Committee is to periodically 
review the ByLaws and recommend changes to the Board 
of Trustees for a vote by the members. We meet on the 
second Thursday of each month.  This committee provides 
an excellent means of understanding how and why the 
community functions the way it does. Please consider 
joining us. All are welcome.

HAPPY FEBRUARY, EVERYONE !!
Our clubhouse has been closed for the first two weeks 

of the New 2022 Year.  While writing these words, no one 
can be certain as to when the “safety precautions” will be 
lifted and when our activities will resume.  

As far as that “fluffy white stuff”...  It finally arrived 
here and surprised us within the first few days of January.  
Don’t know how much more will have fallen during the 
time this article goes to press (I am writing this on Tuesday, 
1/4/22).  I suspect we are long overdue (I hope I’m not being 
a jinx) for a large snowstorm.  Wouldn’t you agree that it 
has been rather quiet in the SNOW department (down here) 
for the past few years?

Please be aware of your surroundings, use the proper 
quality masks and stay vigilant.  I am assuming that, if able, 
each one of you has been fully vaccinated and “boostered 
up”.  Everyone matters, and so we should be considerate 
of others.  

I sincerely pray that 2022 will be a much better one 
than the last, God willing.  Embrace your sweetheart or the 
memory of your loved one (as I shall be doing).  My John’s 
first anniversary in Heaven is February 9th.  He is in the 
most extraordinary place with his Lord, even though not a 
day goes by that I cherish the memories and moments we 
shared together.  He is forever in my heart.   

From your Clubhouse Committee, may God Bless 
and keep you and yours.  May peace, love, faith, hope and 
charity abide in your hearts and guide your every footstep.  

HAPPY VALENTINE’S DAY!!  
REKINDLE THAT ROMANCE and LOVE!!

BULLETIN

ad#7053

ad#7053

TABLOID
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SENIOR PUBLISHING COMPANY accepts advertisements 
and advertisements are based upon information provided 
by the advertiser. SENIOR PUBLISHING COMPANY does 
not independently investigate the accuracy of advertisement 
content and does not warrant or represent the accuracy of 
the content of any advertisement.

Lions Head Country Club
Jim Mort

With the advent of the new Covid variant and at best 
an unsettled future for large indoor events, LHCC and the 
WGA have decided to plan for the best and go for a full 
schedule for 2022.  This will include Bingo, Magic/Comedy 
Show, full Annual Tournament to include a luncheon and 
Fun Day, as well as the WGA “Cancer Walk.”   We all 
want to return to a sense of  “normal” and at this stage of 
the year we can plan for the best and adjust our schedule 
to reflect the reality of the future Covid situation.  The 
combined LHCC and WGA Events Calendar can be viewed 
on our bulletin boards and/or the LHS Website.

The Annual Polar Bear Shoot-out was held on 
December 31st and as with last year’s Shoot-out the 
weather was in the 50’s.  Once again, we had a good turn-
out, nice lunch and a good time was had by all.  Appreciate 
the efforts of Ed Gregersen for setting up the teams and 
Pat Whyte for getting the pictures of the participants. The 
pictures from the Shoot-out can be viewed on the LHS 
Website.

Just a reminder to residents of LHS and LHN, you must 
be a member of the LHCC to play on the golf course. The 
only exceptions to this rule are new residents receive two 
free plays and all residents can buy one three play card per 
year. The three play card was set-up to provide residents 
the opportunity to play with the intent that they would 
become members.  The advantage of using the three play 
card is that if you should decide to become a member in 
the same year you purchased a three play card, the cost of 
the three play card ($40.00) would be deducted from the 
cost of your membership.  Residents are not allowed to 
play on a ten play card.  Residents can purchase a ten play 
card ($120.00) for use of their guests only.  

Registration for the LHCC 2022 Season started January 
1st and continues through February 28th.  The check and 
completed application can be mailed back in the envelope 
provided or you can drop it off at the LHCC clubhouse.  The 
2022 season officially begins on March 1st but depending 
on the weather, the course will be open in February daily 
from 11AM to Dusk.

SOCIAL committee
Roberta Marvel

Happy New Year to everyone in the LHS Community!  
I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself.  
I am Roberta Marvel and I am the new chairperson of the 
LHS Social Committee.  I’m also pleased to introduce 
Maureen Benesch as our co-chairperson.  We would like 
to thank everyone who participated in the 2nd annual 
Christmas parade, which was a huge success. Everyone had 
so much fun sharing in the festivities and holiday wishes 
for all of our friends and neighbors.

In addition to past activities, we are looking forward to 
working together to plan and enhance future events.  We are 
open to any resident’s suggestions of what our community 
would find fun and enjoyable. We also would like to extend 
an open invitation to anyone in our community who would 
like to join in and be a part of our committee.  Our goal 
is to offer new opportunities for all of our residents to 
socialize, make new friends, and enjoy having fun together 
in the community.

2021 was a challenging year for the Social Committee 
with the ongoing pandemic, and we were limited as to how 
many events we were able to offer.  However, we do have 
many fun and exciting events, including a spring concert, 
planned for 2022.

We hope to have a list of some of the up-and-coming 
events in the next edition of the Lions Pride so that you can 
mark your calendars and plan ahead to attend.

We are so excited about working together and hope to 
see you all there!  Stay safe and well!

1/8
CRESTWOOD SUN
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1/8 BULLETIN
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Security committee
Tia Katakozinos

lhs women’s club
Clara Ciuffo-Clarke

Hello ladies!  I sincerely hope that you had happy 
holidays and were able to enjoy family and friends with 
more freedom than last year.

Do you remember that old saying, “The hurrier I go, the 
behinder I get”.  Well that is how I am beginning to feel.  
Unfortunately, we had to cancel our December Holiday 
Party and January is no better at this point.  Madera’s 
Restaurant has been wonderful and gracious, and we WILL 
have a party as soon as we are all well and able. The dreaded 
“viruses” seem to be throwing a wrench in all our plans, 
but we will continue to make plans for the near future. If 
you have any questions or a problem regarding that, please 
contact either Marie Castellano or myself.  I was hoping 
to reschedule in January, but that doesn’t seem feasible 
as of this writing – so maybe Valentine’s Day?? We will 
certainly let you know as soon as we know.

The officers and chairpersons, who were elected 
last year, have agreed to continue with the exception of 
Kathleen Wright, who was elected to the Board of Trustees 
and cannot serve as an officer in our club. Carol Powell 
has agreed to act as Vice President until we can arrange 
for normal activities.  We are lucky to have her volunteer 
and I hope she can continue in this role.

In the meantime, hang in there with me. As a very 
famous person once said, “We shall overcome” and he 
did – and we will too.

Blessings to you, all my friends.

Greetings to all Lions Head South residents. Hoping 
you all had a safe, wonderful holiday season and New Year.

Neighborhood Watch Program
The Neighborhood Watch Program is in full swing 

here in Lions Head South, with over 30 members. We 
work directly with our Brick Police Department liaisons in 
keeping our community safe and reporting any suspicious 
behavior. If you SEE something, SAY something. 

Project Safe Lock
Project Safe Lock is a program which assists residents 

who would be unable to answer the door in the event of an 
emergency.  If you or another resident you know of could 
benefit from this program, please contact any security 
committee member for additional information.  

Security Cameras
Plans to install security cameras at each entrance 

and exit of the community are currently on hold until the 
completion of the Verizon FIOS installation. More details 
to follow as the information becomes available. 

25 MPH Speed Signs
The faded “25 MPH” sign painted on the road surface 

at Ashford and Yorkwood will look to be repainted. The 
community is currently waiting on a response back from 
Brick Township. 

Street Lighting
Ongoing communications continue with JCPL to 

replace streetlights as needed and to replace them with a 
bulb that allows enhanced vision in the areas.

House Numbers
As per the LHS by-laws, it is a requirement to have 

your house number visible above your garage door and/or 
on your mailbox. This is for your safety and Police/Fire/
EMS emergency responders.

The discarded cigarette butts continue to be reported 
as a problem.  This is a noted fire hazard and is dangerous 
to our community and homes. Please stay aware and be 
mindful as it is each resident’s responsibility to keep our 
community litter free. 

In addition, there is an increasing number of residents 
reportedly not picking up after their dog. This is not only 
documented in the Lions Head South By-Laws, but also a 
Brick Township violation subject to penalties under law. 
Please keep a watchful eye and report any violations.  

Many of our residents’ homes is equipped with security 
cameras. Let’s plan to utilize this technology to stay vigilant 
in protecting ourselves, our neighbors, and our community. 
If you SEE something, SAY something.

Have a very SAFE 2022!

a special announcement

The Community was saddened with the sudden passing 
of Sue Mills. Sue had been Chairperson of the Combined 
Activity and Travel Committees for many years.  She was 
responsible for coordinating all of the activities of the 
community as well as travel.  Her passing leaves a big void 
in the functioning of LHS. 

 These committees meet once a month, usually back-to 
-back. Both committees have dedicated members (some 
of whom have been on the committees for several years) 
but a chairperson  is needed to continue all the work Sue 
has done. 

If you are an organized person who is interested 
in pursuing various travel activities, this might be an 
interesting way to become an important part of the 
community. If interested, or if you need more information, 
please contact the Office Administrator. 
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rhaggan2@njmedicareplans.net

www.njmedicareplans.net

Medicare Insurance 
Consultation and Enrollment Service

Robert G Haggan II 

Robert G Haggan II 
Insurance Agency

2850 Yorktowne Blvd., Unit 24, 
Brick, NJ  08723

Why call a 1-800 number and deal 
with the operator of the day 

when you can get personalized 
service with a local 

Medicare Insurance Agent.

CELEBRATING OVER 14 YEARS

Independent Agent,
serving New Jersey’s 

Medicare eligible
 population since 2007!

MEDICARE INSURANCE

ads-5621

MEDICARE INSURANCE

Medicare Insurance
Consultation and Enrollment Service

Robert G Haggan II 

Independent Agent,
serving New Jersey’s 

Medicare eligible
 population since 2007!

732-890-8261
rhaggan2@njmedicareplans.net

www.njmedicareplans.net

Robert G Haggan II 
Insurance Agency

2850 Yorktowne Blvd., Unit 24, 
Brick, NJ  08723

CELEBRATING OVER 14 YEARS

Don’t call a 1-800 number and deal 
with the operator of the day 

when you can get personalized 
service with a local 

Medicare Insurance Agent.

Answers on page 14

Sudoku
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garden club
Carmela Ferraro

ads-6806

Brick, New Jersey

Call (732) 892-6062
Master HVACR # 19HC00539000  HIC # 13VH07199000

Comfy and Cozy
Heating & Cooling

Thinking About Your 
Heating/AC System?

It’s Time To Upgrade Or 
Service Your Equipment

* Owner Present At The Job Site
* NJ State Licensed & Fully Insured
* Factory Trained Technicians
* Free Estimates 

We’re Not Comfy Until You’re Cozy!

HE KNOWS NO WINTER
He knows no winter, he who loves the soil, 
For, stormy days, when he is free from toil, 
He plans his summer crops, selects his seeds 
From bright-paged catalogues for garden needs. 
When looking out upon frost-silvered fields,
He visualizes autumn’s golden yields; 
He sees in snow and sleet and icy rain 
Precious moisture for his early grain; 
He hears spring-heralds in the storm’s turmoil
He knows no winter, he who loves the soil.
                                                            -Susie Stuart Hager	

Even though our New Year’s Eve celebration was 
canceled, we trust you all celebrated safely. Hopefully, 
the new year will bring us closer to normalcy, whatever 
the new normal may be.

The good news is, as I am writing this, the weather for 
many days of December has been in the 40s.  Hopefully, 
that held true for January, too. February can be tricky, but 
as cold as it can get, it is still that much closer to spring. 
Soon we’ll be digging and planting again.

Keep those seed and nursery catalogues nearby and 
enjoy the planning of your next garden. Look for plants with 
improved insect, disease and drought tolerance. Selecting 
native plants can be helpful also. Order them now to be 
ready when the ground thaws. Some herbs such as parsley 
or basil can be started indoors to get a head start. 

If you received an Amaryllis for the holidays, chances 
are the bloom is already a memory. Remove the spent 
flower and set the plant in a bright, sunny window to allow 
the leaves to fully develop. Keep the soil evenly moist, 
not soggy.  Fertilize occasionally  with a general-purpose 
houseplant formulation.

The most important environmental  factor in growing 
plants indoors is adequate light.  Take note of where light 
enters your home and place plants accordingly. Most plants 
enjoy day temperatures between 65 and 75 degrees, with 
night temperatures 5 to 10 degree cooler. Be careful placing 
plants near drafty windows or heat or air conditioning vents.

When watering plants, use room temperature water. 
Be aware of your plant’s watering needs. Some plants 
prefer to dry between watering. Others prefer to remain 
moist. To maintain humidity, place plants on pebbles on 
water-filled  trays.

Some additional February hints: 
-Be careful using chemicals for icy pathways. Sand is a 
better replacement.
-Continue to inspect indoor plants for insects.  
-Start to fertilize houseplants on a regular basis with a 
water-soluble fertilizer prepared at half strength until 
growth is healthy.
-Remove diseased or damaged limbs from trees and shrubs.
-Bring spring into your home a little early with branches 
of forsythia, pussywillow and quince brought inside to 
force bloom. 
-Most of all, be careful of icy patches while walking 
outdoors.

Our first meeting of the new year will be Wednesday, 
March 9, at 10:30AM, hopefully in the Lion’s Den, 
COVID-19 permitting. Stay safe, hope to see you there.
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John Strzalkowski Realtor-Associate
201.406.8535 john.strzalkowski@aol.com

Janet “Early” Strzalkowski Broker-Associate
732.310.9605 jstrzalkowski@remax.net

www.janetsellsjerseyshore.com

We are not only Real Estate Professionals 
but also your neighbors. Call us today for a 

Complimentary Market Analysis!
REMAX REAL ESTATE Ltd.

Corporate Offi  ce
284 Mantoloking Rd, Brick, NJ 08723

732.920.1900 x241

Other Locations: Lavallette + Little Silver
If your home listed with another Broker please disregard this ad.

Sudoku Answersthe rip it out club
Lori Bigley

Now that the Clubhouse is open for clubs, the Rip it 
Out Club is meeting again on Tuesday and Friday afternoon 
from 1:00pm until 3:00pm. We get together working on 
any type of craft or just to socialize.

We were busy making things even when the Clubhouse 
was closed.  Recently we got all our completed projects 
together to give away.  We gave 45 afghans to the Veterans 
Hospital in Menlo Park, 6 bags of lap robes and neck 
warmers to Shorrock Nursing Home, and hats, scarves, 
etc. to the House of Hope, to help people stay warm this 
winter.   We donated baby sweaters and blankets to Jersey 
Shore for the annual “baby shower” for needy girls.

We’d love to have anyone join us to meet and do 
projects of any kind with us.  If you have any leftover yarn 
to donate, large or small, we’ll find something useful to 
make with it.

Editor’s Note:  As of 1-2-22, the clubhouse was closed 
to group activities.  It is unknown at the time of publishing 
if the clubhouse has been reopened.

AD#SPC-579

AD#SPC-579
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the recipe box
Sue Auer

ABOUT CHOCOLATE!   WHY CHOCOLATE?
The history of chocolate dates back to the most exotic 

places on earth. Ancient cultures in South America & 
Southern Mexico created numerous uses for the cacao 
bean. In most cases, the taste in cacao bean was bitter. 
The modern chocolate (cacao bean) is a taste of sweetness, 
and in so many ways we know it as milk, dark, white and 
sometimes strawberry and more!

Around 1500 BC, other lifestyles discovered a 
stimulant compound in cacao.  Other civilizations believed 
chocolate was a gift of the Gods and the love of the Gods...
AND so the BOND was created.

In 1840 Valentine’s Day became a tradition to say, 
“U R SPECIAL”! In modern times the valentine heart and 
Hersey’s chocolate KISS was introduced.  World customs 
all have a deep history of unlimited cacao bean creations. 

From DRINKS & SEASONINGS to DESSERTS. 
Here are a few! 

THE DRINK:  CHOCOLATE VODKA MARTINI
2 ozs. vodka (of choice)
2 ozs. Bailey’s Irish Creme
2 ozs. Creme de Cacao
Optional:  Melted chocolate to rim the glass or shaved 

chocolate to top the drink... or both!
BLEND ALL TOGETHER
Offered by Barb Sosinski

THE RUB:  MAYA CHOCOLATE TEECCINO
1/2 cup Maya Chocolate Teeccino  (can be purchased at 

Wegmans, Walmart, Amazon, Ebay or other speciality 
food markets)

1/2 cup dark brown sugar
1 tbsp. black pepper, ground
1 tsp. Kosher salt

1 tsp. cumin
2 tsp. garlic powder
1 tbsp. Chili powder
1 tbsp. paprika
BLEND ALL TOGETHER

* The Maya Chocolate Rub can be used in recipes for 
chicken or beef. Also, for Keto or Paleo diet recipes.
Offered by Sue Auer

THE DESSERT:  NO BAKE ECLAIR CAKE 
2 (3.5 oz) pkgs. instant vanilla pudding mix
1 (8oz.) Cool Whip thawed
3 cups milk
2 sleeves Graham cracker squares
1 (16 oz.) tub chocolate frosting
Directions:
1. In a medium bowl, mix together pudding, milk & Cool 

Whip
2. In a 9”x13” baking dish, arrange single layer of graham 

crackers
3. Spread 1/2 the pudding mixture on top of crackers 
4. Layer of crackers over pudding mixture
5. Layer other half of pudding mixture on top of crackers
6. Top with final layer of crackers
7. Place plastic wrap over dish and refrigerate for 30 mins.
8. Place tub of chocolate frosting in microwave for 15 

seconds (remove the aluminum foil top before placing 
in microwave)

9. Frosting will be soft. Stir, remove plastic and spread 
chocolate evenly over crackers

10. Place plastic wrap over dish and refrigerate overnight 
(graham crackers need time to soften)

Offered by Lisa Wood
Have a beautiful February!  Happy Valentine’s Day 

and wishes for the BEST HEALTH!
PLEASE SEND ALL RECIPES TO: sauer1948@

hotmail.com.  I LOOK FORWARD TO EVERYONE’S 
BEST IDEAS.  IF YOU HAVE ANY RECIPES FROM 
CURRENT OR FORMER RESIDENTS, PLEASE SEND, 
AS A SPECIAL PAGE IS IN THE WORKS! THANK 
YOU!

ads-1636

ads-1636
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standardsFITS YOUR
Book your FREE design 
CONSULTATION today!

855-560-8710

BATHFITTER .COM

50 STATE ROUTE 35, KEYPORT, NJ 07735

Bath Fitter Franchise. Independently owned and operated by O’Gorman Brothers 
Inc. © 2022 Bath Fitter. *See location for details. One coupon per customer. May 
not be combined with any other offer. Coupon must be presented at time of 
consultation. Discount applies to same day purchases only. Previous orders 
and estimates excluded. Offer valid only at these locations. **Subject to credit 
approval. Minimum monthly payments required. Offer valid until 09/30/2021.  
Kevin O’Gorman Plumbing License #7771 / HIC #13VH030115500

on a complete Bath Fitter system

SAVE
10%*UP 

TO

•  Transform any bath into 
a spacious new shower

• Quick, safe, and with minimal demo

• Lifetime warranty

• 35 years of experience

• Over two million satisfied customers

With SPECIAL FINANCING 
terms AVAILABLE

Easy to Clean, Virtually 
Maintenance Free

Seamless Wall High-Gloss Acrylic 
Maintains Its Shine

OUR BENEFITS

ad-468

2/28/2022.
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PRIORITY FOR DRIVEWAY snow removal

As we approach another winter season, we again find 
it necessary to clarify who qualifies for the Priority Snow 
Removal list for 2021-2022 winter season. A new request 
is required every season. 

For those who qualify, please submit your request to 
assure that you will be placed on the priority list. To qualify, 
a resident must require regular life-sustaining medical 
treatment, such as chemotherapy, radiation, or dialysis in 
or outside the home.

A “heart condition” does not qualify. Your request 
must be accompanied by a physician script/note which 
specifies that life-sustaining treatment for any of the 
conditions outlined above is necessary. Hand written 
notes are unacceptable. All information will be kept by 
the administrator and will be confidential.

Your need to go to work does not qualify for priority 
snow removal. For this purpose, we suggest you make 
advance arrangements with a private contractor for snow 
removal.

The township will cooperate by plowing our roads so 
that our contractor can begin work. Of course, the town will 
continue to respond to any serious problems during storms.

ALWAYS CALL 
911 FOR ANY MEDICAL EMERGENCY

Please be sure to keep on hand extra supplies of 
medications and food so that you do not need to leave 
the house during or immediately after a snowstorm. The 
weather predications generally provide ample warning time 
for making preparations.

For convenience purposes, your doctor may fax this 
information to our office.  Our fax number is 732-920-
2650.  Please be assured this information will be kept 
strictly confidential.  Placement on the Priority Snow List 
cannot be accomplished until we receive the necessary 
documentation from your physician.

Please respond as soon as possible as the winter season 
will be here soon.
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BRAY
gENERAL CONTRACTORS L.L.C.

New Homes ~ Additions ~ Renovations ~ Kitchens ~ Bathrooms
Roofi	ng	~	Siding	~	Decks	~	Window	Replacements

Phone / Fax 732-477-1866
Email: braygeneralcontractors@gmail.com

429 Arc Lane Brick NJ 08723

GO SOLAR

Bray General Contractors has now teamed up with My Solar Home, Inc. to introduce the 
opportunity to go solar. Call for a free quote from one of our My Solar Home associates.

HIC # 13VH00138200 We Accept:

ads-4803
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Directory
M VIGLIONE & SONS, L.L.C.

Plumbing & Heating
Michael A. Viglione, Master Plumber

Insured, Bonded & Licensed #11738
Service - Installation - Repairs

Residential & Commercial
Phone: 732.279.1944

www.mviglioneandsons@yahoo.com

Broadway Builders
ALL HOME REPAIRS AND REMODELING

PLEASE CALL FOR RELIABLE AND FRIENDLY SERVICE

www.Broadwaybuildersnj.com
PHONE:  732-701-7650

LICENSE # 13VH05779900

NEED COMPUTER HELP?
On-Site Technology Support for your Home & Business

• New PCs & Setup       • Repairs & Upgrades
  • Virus Clean-Up            • Networking & Wireless

www.monmouthcomputer.com
Monmouth Computer Associates, LLC

 CALL DAN TODAY! 

(732) 517-7018

A Private Car Service
All Airports, Cruises, NYC – All Boros, Upstate & Local

Serving Seniors since ‘03
New Lincoln SUV

Reliable • Dependable • Reasonable
Senior Discounts

“We Drive with Care”
Stan Levine: 732.822.0344

REDI HOME SERVICES
Call 732-256-9844

DRYER VENT CLEANING/REPAIR - WINDOW WASHING
POWER WASHING - GUTTER CLEANING 

PAINTING/HANDYMAN SERVICES
Lic# 13VH082081000 www.redihomeservices.com
Senior Discounts redimanage@optimum.net

COMPUTER REPAIR 
On-Site Repair and Virus Removal

Einstein Computer Technologies
Serving Ocean and Monmouth County

10% SENIOR DISCOUNT!!!
CALL TODAY - (848)210-2129

THE EXPERT TOUCH LLC

CREDIT CARDS 
ACCEPTED

ALL hOME REPAIRS AND REMODELINg
•	 	 ALL	 BATH	 &	 KITCHEN	 REPAIRS	 •	 NEW	 KITCHENS,	 BATHROOMS	
&	 GRANITE	 TOPS	 •	 SHEETROCK,	 SPACKLE,	 PAINTING,	 WALLPAPER	
REMOVAL	 •	 CERAMIC	TILE	 and	 BACK	 SPLASH	 •	MOLDINGS	 and	TRIM,	
DOORS,	DECKS,		•	WINDOW REPLACEMENT/ FLOORING
DON GEMMA  & ANDREW PAVELEC #732-820-6720 info@theexperttouchllc.com

LICENSED & INSURED   Free Estimates  Call Today LIC.#13VH06197100
 SHOWROOM AT 1021 ROUTE 37 WEST, TOMS RIVER

TRIPLE DIRECTORY
Greenbriar
Greenbriar II
Cedar Glen Lakes
Lion’s Head South
Lion’s Head North
HC Silverton PH 2
Hol. City Berkeley
Holiday City West
Leisure Village East
Holidays Heights
Leisure Knoll
Carefree Community
Crestwood Village
Leisure Village Ori.
Hol. City South
Greenbriar Woodlands

Our Work Is Guaranteed In WRITING

GET...A New Walk In Shower, Ceramic Wall 
Tile, Shower Seat, Safety Grab Bar Soap Dish, 

Shower Door With Stainless Steel Finish
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Cedar Glen Lakes
Lion’s Head South
Lion’s Head North
HC Silverton PH 2
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Holiday City West
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Crestwood Village
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Hol. City South
Greenbriar Woodlands
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Tile, Shower Seat, Safety Grab Bar Soap Dish, 

Shower Door With Stainless Steel Finish
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Hometowne Plumbing
No Job Too Small
732-270-3232

Lic. 9452       FORMER MARINE 

Directory

Nice guy Car Service
24 Hour Service

CALL JOHN for Reasonable Rates
Cell: (732) 779-8366

- highly Recommended - 
NYC, Newark, Atlantic City, Philadelphia
Airports, Cruise Ships, (Groups up to 16)

DAVID M. LEDERMAN, CPA
Personal, Business & Trust Income Tax Filings

Court Reporting and Filings for Estates,
Special Needs Trusts, Guardianships

DAVID@MLCPALLC.COM  732-920-7801
Lions Head Offi  ce Park * A Four Seasons Resident

This Space
Available
— — —

Call 888-637-3200

KISh PhYSICAL ThERAPY
**In-Home Physical Therapy Services**

One on One Individualized Treatment Plans
Specializing in Manual Therapy,

Pre/Post-operative care, and Balance training. 
No	Prescription	required	•	Medicare	Part	B	Insurance	accepted	  

908-910-8145
Get the personalized care you deserve!!

Garage Door & Opener Installation and Repair Specialists
We service Ocean & Monmouth Counties
Free	Door	Estimates	•	Same	Day	Repairs

For Quality Material & Workmanship, 
Call Us And Book Your Appointment Today!

Garage Door Masters LLC
garagedoormastersllc.com

garagedoormastersllc@gmail.com  
Call or Text: 732-870-7313

This Space
Available
— — —

Call 888-637-3200

In-home and Telehealth Therapy Services
Therapy and assistance off ered in the comfort of your home 
or through technology: Grief, anxiety, depression, everyday 

stress, life coaching, health issues and end of life care. We can 
also assist with identifying local resources to meet your needs.  

Medicare covered services. Call for a free consultation or to 
schedule an appointment 732-598-5124. 

Enso Nail Spa
263 Brick blvd, Brick township, NJ 08723

10% off  for all services

Call 732-477-1360

Senior Discount Tax Service
Professional courteous service.

Registered Tax Return Preparer with the IRS,
AFSP record of completion.

Low rates, FREE pickup, delivery and
PTR and Rebate help.
Call 732-998-7215
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